MINUTES

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION/ TREE BOARD
MEETING OF SEPT 13, 2023
NEGAUNEE ICE ARENA
MEMBERS PRESENT: Gerry Corkin, Anna Mattson, John Thomas, Jeff Rogers & Dale Rogers
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Dean Leece 
OTHERS PRESENT: Derek DuShane, Bill Thompson & Kelly Laakso 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: None
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
NEW BUSINESS:
Upper Peninsula Climbers Coalition
The UPCC proposed a dry tooling crag as a recreational use for a location within the City of Negaunee. The cliff is located off Michigan St. Dry tooling is a form of rock climbing in which ice axes are used to climb rock not covered in ice or snow. A discussion followed with board members raising concerns about safety, liability, and ownership. The UPCC will meet with the city manager to discuss if the proposal can move forward.    
OLD BUSINESS: 
Jackson Mine Park playground

The Jackson Mine Park playground project went out on bids and the bid will be awarded at the October council meeting. The construction for the project is scheduled to begin in the spring of 2024 with a contractor and community build. 

The City will be doing in-kind work of site prep, electrical and water. 

Lacombe field project

Ishpeming Concrete was awarded the bid for the sidewalks and dugout slabs. They began work on Sept 12th with a 4-week timeline for completion. The dugouts and fencing will be completed in the spring of 2024. 
OTHER BUSINESS – UPDATES:
Ice Arena
City staff updated the board on the upcoming ice season which will began on October 7th. 
ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 5:10pm
